Queensland Government

Cabinet – March 2023
Child Safe Standards and Reportable Conduct Scheme for Queensland
Minister for Children and Youth Justice and Minister for Multicultural Affairs
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. The Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse (Royal Commission) recommended that state and territory governments establish nationally consistent reportable conduct schemes (RCS); and require organisations engaged in child-related work to comply with its 10 Child Safe Standards (CSS).
2. The Queensland Government has accepted, or accepted in principle, the majority of the Royal Commission recommendations for RCS and CSS. The Department of Children, Youth Justice and Multicultural Affairs (DCYJMA) (leading CSS) and the Department of Justice and Attorney-General (DJAG) (leading RCS) have been working closely to deliver options to support implementation of CSS and the establishment of a Queensland RCS.
3. Targeted consultation about CSS and RCS was undertaken in 2021 with peak bodies and other representative organisations in sectors that may potentially fall in scope of any future CSS and/or RCS in Queensland.
4. Further consultation will be undertaken on the options developed for implementing the CSS and RCS in Queensland, including regulatory impact analysis through a Consultation Regulatory Impact Statement (CRIS).
5. Cabinet approved the publication of a Consultation Regulatory Impact Statement.
6. Cabinet noted the results of targeted consultation conducted in 2021, Growing Child Safe Organisations in Queensland, be published.
7. Attachments:
· Consultation Regulatory Impact Statement – Growing Child Safe Organisations in Queensland
· Consultation report – Growing Child Safe Organisations in Queensland: child safe standards and reportable conduct scheme
